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MINUTES OF DELEGATE MEETING 
Monday, 11th March 2022, Ashgrove Golf Club – 9:30 am 
 
MEETING OPENED 
President Sue Strong declared the meeting open at 9:30 am and welcomed Delegates, Visitors and Golf 
Australia Board Members, Luke Bates, State Manager Qld & N.T., Peter Reeves, Judy Logan and Michele 
Stanley.   

Sue announced that we had a quorum. 

1. ATTENDANCE 
(a) Management Committee: 

Sue Strong, Lila Carson, Jan Stapleton, Laraine Sutton. 

Apologies:  Deborah Marsland, Margaret Bennett and Renai Ridley. 

(b) Delegates: 
  Margaret Marshall (Ashgrove), Anna Tomlinson (Boonah), Janet Nathanson (Brisbane),  
  Margaret Dury (Gailes), Sue-Ellen Hopkins (Indooroopilly), Gillian Di Corleto (Keperra),  
  Marie Voorma (Laidley), Leigh Christensen (Nudgee), Pat Walton (Oxley), Margaret Ross  
  (Pacific), Trish Bougourd (Redland Bay), Tracy Heading (Royal Queensland), Katrina  
  Gibson (Wantima). 
(c) Visitors: 

Edith de Groot (Wantima), Jenny Gordon (Redland Bay), Michele Stanley (Golf Aust - Qld), 
Judy Logan (Golf Aust - Qld), Rina Judd (Pacific), Kim Storie (Royal Qld), Dawn Lane (Redland 
Bay), Louise Luscombe (Virginia), Margaret Male (Virginia), Jan Waddy (Wantima), Anne 
Brown (Boonah), Robyn Byrnes (Royal Qld), Jacque Giles (Royal Qld), Luke Bates (Golf Aust), 
Karen Bretherton (Ashgrove), Peter Reeves (Golf Qld), Lee-Anne Hasenkam (Wynnum), Jo-
Anne Fritz (Wynnum), Valda Cross (Indooroopilly). 

 Proxies: 
 None 
 

2. APOLOGIES 
Sharyn Squire (Oxley), Ann Squires (Virginia), Carolyn Sommerville (Wynnum),  
Roslyn Englund (Sandy Gallop), Karen Nash (Redcliffe), Pat Thomas (Sandgate),  
Christine Low (Ashgrove). 

 
3. GUEST SPEAKER – Luke Bates – State Manager Qld & N.T. 

Luke acknowledged the 3 Golf Australia Board Members, Michele, Judy and Peter Reeves who is a 
new Board Member. 
Luke presented a PowerPoint presentation with relation to a variety of statistics showing increasing 
numbers of people playing golf.  Ways to encourage more women into golf.  Female membership 
average age is 65 years.  Talked about the Australian Golf Strategy, the Golf Australia Newsletter 
anyone may subscribe, Vision 2025, the Junior Girls Scholarship Program, Visionary of the year 
2022, Get into Golf Women’ program.   
Luke mentioned that he will email his presentation to the BDLGA to share with all our District Clubs. 
 
Luke introduced Peter Reeves. 
Peter thanked Luke and advised that he was keen to introduce himself to our members.  The aims 
of Golf Australia are to become more efficient and to stop duplicating back-office work, to work 
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better with the District’s, once again to reduce duplication and to have more Men and Women 
playing in competitions together. 
Question to Peter:  Sue asked “why can’t we have a rule whereby the women’s handicap is 
adjusted when playing against the men in a Medley competition. 
There was further discussion with Luke relating to this matter and he advised that Golf Australia 
would review it. 
 
Sue thanked Luke for his presentation. 
 

4. MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT – Sue Strong, President 

 Sue advised the members about a new program that we have introduced, the “BDLGA Club 
 Assistance Program”.  Sue explained that it was a grant-based initiative to assist our member clubs 
 to benefit women and junior girls.  The total cost distribution of the grant is $11,000 (incl GST) for a 
 project that a club wishes to develop to benefit the female members only and gave examples of 
 some projects that would be helping the women members.   

 A handout of the “BDLGA Club Assistance Program” was given to all attendees, as well as advising 
 that all the information and the application form will be on our website. 

 Sue asked Lila to speak on the BDLGA District Brooch. 

 Lila advised that the BDLGA are offering members the opportunity to compete for a BDLGA District 
 Brooch. Lila advised the Conditions of Play and that the Club Captains were responsible for 
 submitting the completed form to the Secretary, BDLGA. 

 The District Brooch forms and Conditions of Play are on our website. 

 
5. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS DELEGATE MEETING 

Minutes of previous Delegates Meeting held at Wolston Park Golf Club on Monday 15th November 
2021 was circulated (via email links to BDLGA website).  Noted as true and correct by Pat Walton 
(Oxley), seconded by Trish Bougourd (Redland Bay). 

6. BUSINESS ARISING  
None. 
 

7. GENERAL BUSINESS 
 
a) Question in relation to the Meg Nunn Salver, when are nominations open? 

Sue advised that the Meg Nunn Salver nominations are open now and that we are looking to 
form a squad in April.  The Meg Nunn will be played at Middle Ridge Golf Course, Toowoomba. 
 

b) Meg Nunn’s daughter Anne Brown, introduced herself to the meeting, mentioning that this 
year it will be the 40th year of the Meg Nunn Salver and she will be at the course in 
Toowoomba for it. 

 

 

MEETING CLOSED at 10:10 am 

Next Meeting:      TBA.  Venue:  TBA  








